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STATEMENT OF POSITION 

PUC Docket NO. 55067 

APPLICATION OF ONCORE ELECTRIC DELEVERY LLC TO AMEND ITS CERTIFICUT OF 
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY FOR THE RAMHORN HILLDUMHAM 345-KV TRANSMITION LINE 
IN DENTON AND WISE COUNTIES 

INTERDUCTION 

A. My name is Donald Dalrymple. My mailing address is 10541 Dalrymple Lane Justin TX 76247 

HISTORY OF MY PROPERTY 

A. The Dalrymple Family being my twin brother and his wife purchase the farm 30 years ago. 
When we purchased the property, it was running down and had cattle on it. 
We move into a house that had been vacant for 5 years. Ron and I grew up on a farm and we 
wanted that experience for our kids. We struggled for several years just to keep it. 
I worked 3 years as the only contractor on my house. I built 90% of the first phase on my own. 
When the tar paper on the roof was blown off twice before I could get shingles on it. 
I was forced to take a 401k loan and hire some help to finish it enough to live in it. 

TESTIMONEY 

PROPERTY DISCRIPTION AND IMPACT OF PURPOSED ROUTE 

My property is just south of dove hallow lane. The Dalrymple property is a rectangle shape 02 
route splits the Dalrymple's property in % long ways going right down the center. This 02 line 
would more than likely feed into the M8 route that crossed my driveway. With a planned high-
end residential development in mind with 1 acer lots. 
The property is typical for a subdivision and residential lots. 
I have concerns for the value of my property. I am 58 and this is a large portion of my 
retirement investment. Construction of this power line through this property could be 
detrimental to the future development of the property and my health and others. 
The route 02 is on top of one of the biggest hills in the a rea. Which would be detrimental to the 
public by affecting views and devaluation to the property's within sight of the line. 
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RECOMMENDATIONS 

My position in this proceeding regarding Oncor's Purposed alternative routes. 

I am strongly in favor of the placement of the transmission line along highway 114 route M5 
and the route that goes around the racetrack route ll2. These routes appear to be in 
commercial warehouse development areas where there are less people affected. 
Crossing land that is commercial warehouse development areas will have less impact on the 
public. 
Developing residential areas will generate more tax revenue for our area. 
Commercial warehouses will be built regardless of the power lines existence. 
The commercial property owners along the southern routes have more money to fight this. 
That should not take precedence over cost or public safety. 
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